



**Glenbard South Boosters
Meeting Minutes**

Tuesday, September 12, 2023

7:00 PM

GBS LRC

- I. **Welcome / Call to Order**
Moved/seconded to start the meeting at 7:05 pm (Kristy moved, Stephanie 2nded)
Present: Nikki Dawson, Stephanie Herlien, Kristy Riley, Abida Sabri, Jessica Santee, Tara Arick
- II. **Secretary's report – Kristy Riley**
 - a. Approve August meeting minutes- Stephanie moved, Abida seconded; approved as written
 - b. Weinstein Award/s
I have to get the plaque engraved- anyone know where we do that? Trophies by George; Betty A (Tim Carlson's assistant)
I will put together the announcement for halftime and get flowers. October 6th game.
- III. **Principal's report – Jessica Santee**

Fall play Th/F/Sat this week.
Friday is Raider Pride night; signs for all feeder schools this year.
Launching Homecoming next week with lots of events:
Sunday is senior parking spot painting, Games night on Monday, Tuesday PLC decorating hallways, Weds is flag football game, Friday School-wide pep rally, Dance on Saturday- Glow in the dark (Glow or go Homecoming)
Working on facility plan for next 10-years. Our facility evening is 9/28- open house design. Want community members to come into the space to see what the visions are and what is needed to make them happen. Spread the word, please!
Raider hour- first agency day on Monday; overall very happy with it. Working through bugs on the app. Students seem to be utilizing their time well.
RaiderAde promotion @ Ellyn's Tap- Formally requesting that we do not accept any money from the sales of the beer. Conflict around raising money for student activities from alcohol sales or 10% of the bill during a certain time, etc. Perhaps asking that we ask Ellyn's if they can provide support around food items, rather than alcohol. Remove any language suggesting a pre-game party at the bar. We are not asking that they remove it from the menu or even rename it, but we don't want any signs promoting our football team with the beer and cannot accept money from the sales.
- IV. **President's Report – Nikki Dawson**
 - a. September/October
Homecoming, Raider Pride night, October 6th games left
\$540 from the beer tent at Taste of Glen Ellyn this year
Fall events are assigned; small updates in committee reports coming below
Directory Spot- we talked about it last year; do we want to revisit it? Jessica hasn't had one request for it this year. We looked into it last year and thought about having people opt out. We don't think it is worth the expense with high school.

V. Treasurer's Report – Stephanie Herlien

i. Financial report

Forgot her computer and will send the spreadsheet later.

Abida met the \$5000 goal last football game!

RaiderWear \$730 cash last football game

Jessica- Happy to facilitate Raider Wear sales in the Bookstore. Nikki will talk to Nancy about that. Also talk about a variety of price points and a holiday pop-up shop (perhaps on-demand). Need to discuss at next meeting.

VI. 1st Vice President – Tara Arick

i. Volunteer needs

1. Immediate needs for 9/15 Raider Pride- email has gone out to opt-in members, Courtney sent reminder to coaches and parents;

We are full for JV game.

4/6 grill for Varsity

1:2 cashier for Varsity

2/6 Food prep

Satellite is full for both games (cash-only; packaged food); have 4 volunteers for both shifts

We need 2 cashiers and more volunteers!

Aileen and Jennifer will be there, too. Abida will be meeting with them Thursday to talk about a plan. Tara will give them the list of volunteers for direct communication.

Jessica is going to ask for 2 new iPads for us and Stephanie is going to look into new card readers.

2. Outlook for 9/23 Homecoming

SUGs are filling up as we get close to the event, so we'll keep an eye on it for the next game.

ii. Sign-up Genius – status/updates

A video for each concession is really key. Workers at volleyball tournament said they would watch a video to train them. Video we have is outdated and volunteers are not getting instructions. Abida meeting with Monique to talk about the video.

iii. Mum sale recap

Made between \$1100 and 1200 profit!

Definitely do it again and do it early like this year. Get ahead of other organizations and the stores. Announce at the sporting events, too.

iv. Have chairpersons for most of the committees. Tara will look at our needs and pair with volunteer notes ("I'd like to volunteer for X").

We have 2 Senior FunFest chairs- Kathy Benes and Lisa Mizwicki.

Maria Blazek (very involved with 1st fun fest decorating) called Nikki to talk about the theme and wants to help the chairs.

Date will be May 17th; is there a budget and can they fundraise? Yes, they can fundraise for senior events. Nikki believes we slated some of our events to go toward Senior FunFest (Winter social). Stephanie will look at historical data re: budget.

VII. 2nd Vice President – Kristy Riley for Dawn Cassata

i. Membership – status/updates for Raider Pride night

sent to Monique ahead of Fridays game; Monique and Tanja Hardke will be there to do Membership from 6-8 pm

3 volunteers to hand out pompoms and glow sticks on Friday

NHS will decorate the field before the game. Jessica will talk to Julie Fonda (organizes the signs) and Ruth at NHS to ask about how to get them back.

Tara will try to get more volunteers for Friday also.

VIII. Committee Reports

a. Concessions – Abida Sabri

New Freezer in inside stand and outside garage. Pepsi has been contacted about new coolers. Supposed to come fix the lock on one.

Account with US Food \$5000 credit line. Maxed out on first delivery. Goal is to have US Food deliver everything so that Abida doesn't have to run around and get items. She is working with him to match prices. Quality of meat and buns is better. Homecoming- will have a corn cob boil. Jessica and Abida working on getting corn. 2 Turkey fryers and Abida will work with another mom (Christina) who knows how to do it to have a station for Homecoming. Needs to figure out how to shuck it before.

b. Raider Wear and Yard Signs – Nancy Hoerdemann

Sold out of some sizes already. PJs came in a different blue and we will go back to navy when re-order.

Don't need to order seats because selling the ones we already had.

We talked about flags- Dawn asked for 3? Nancy will price them and request funds. Totally out of baseball hats and beanies. Nancy will get prices on these, too, and sent a request for all three (Flags, hats, beanies).

c. Fall Parent Social – Melissa Calfo; Not present, no report since last meeting.

Stephanie will also be working with the same church and will investigate what's happening (lots of volunteers working at the church now) re: Feb 10 winter social.

d. Restaurant Nights – Nikki Dawson on behalf of Christina Noellsch

Not a great turn out for the 1st one (Oberweis). Can we promote restaurant nights to the students? Jessica- yes! She will send it out on Schoology as long as the flyer gets to Jessica. (Dawn has been doing that.) Tara is sharing information from when she was responsible for Glen Crest restaurant nights

e. Senior Fun Fest planning discussion – Nikki- see above in Tara's report

IX. New / Other business

Jessica will send dates for volunteers for Vision and Hearing and Chess tournament tomorrow..

X. Adjourn

Tara moved to adjourn and Stephanie seconded; 8:38 pm